
July 28, 2020, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of the

Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. The meeting was held by Zoom video meetings,

due to the Coronavirus. Notice of the meeting, instructions to participate, phone number and

password were posted at the Township and listed on the answering machine. Renee Wagner

attended the meeting with Zoom from the Township office. 

Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner and Victoria Herzog

(Dean Construction). 

Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as

items were being discussed and before each vote. 

Mark Corey had submitted a letter regarding the bids received and opened on July 24 , forth

the Wilson Road Bridge over Darrow Brook project. He recommended awarding to the low

bidder. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to award a contract to Shingledecker Welding, in the

amount of $ 90,000.00 for the replacement of the Wilson Road Bridge over Darrow Brook.

Sal Fedele seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 

Driving Surface Aggregate trucking and placement bids were opened. Dean Construction

bid $ 17.20/ton, Russell Standard bid $ 17.45/ton and Lindy Paving bid $ 22.00/ton.

Sal Fedele made a motion to award the contract to Dean Construction for approximately

5000 tons of Driving Surface Aggregate trucking and placement for $ 17.20/ton. Steve

Rathmann seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 

Nothing to report on Recreation. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt Resolution 2020-10, for the Laitres Small Flow

Treatment Facility at 8879 Williams Road. Kevin Bartlett seconded. Steve Rathmann

abstained. Vote - Steve Rathmann - no vote, Sal Fedele - yes, and Kevin Bartlett - yes.

Motion carried. 

Kevin Bartlett will repair the boom mower at no charge. 

No final public comment. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried

unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


